
 Sacred Heart Catholic School Council Meeting Minutes 
 Wednesday, September 29, 2021 

 Opening Prayer:  All 
 Attendance:  Tara Clarke, Karla Bondy, Bella Brewer, Sarah Fredriksson, Angela Liburdi, Andrea 
 Bolton, Teresa Schaefer, Catia Longo, Rosa Douma, Tracy Heavens, Megan Todd, Candice 
 Girard, Amy Reaume, Tamara Amyot, Jessica Fazekas, Jen Parsons, Barb Guthrie, Angela 
 LaPorta 
 Regrets:  Veronica Hadrian, Pam Bortolin, Patricia Malisan, Kim Evon-Downer, Anne Marie Duval, 
 Angela Durling, Carrie Boucher-Solet, Roselyn Ezekwem 

 OUTSTANDING BUSINESS 
 Council Nominations and vote. The following members have accepted positions. 
 Chair: Amy Reaume 
 Vice Chair: Tamara Amyot 
 Co-secretaries: Andrea Bolton and Angela Liburdi 
 Treasurer: Jessica Fazekas 
 Parent Involvement Committee (PIC): Megan Todd and Catia Longo 
 Parish Rep.(OAPC): Catia Longo 
 Non-Teacher Rep: Tracy Heavens 
 Teacher Rep: Barb Guthrie 

 REPORTS 
 Principal/Vice Principal: 

 ●  There is a new temporary cleaner in the school. 
 ●  A new ECE has been hired for Ms. Caradonna’s Kindergarten class. 
 ●  Welcome new teachers, Ms. Evon(Gr. 8), Mr. Drouillard (Gr. 7), Ms. Mouawad(Gr. 7), 

 Ms. Bertram (Gr. 1/2), Ms. Carlone (STEM). 
 ●  The Covid form signed daily will be continued until Oct. 15. 
 ●  Students will be allowed to use washrooms whenever needed with capacity limits; 

 there will no longer be assigned times for classrooms. 
 ●  Masks are to be worn inside. Masks can be removed outside, but with social 

 distancing. 
 ●  The Health Unit will be revisiting extracurriculars soon. 
 ●  School fall fundraiser - Box of cards -- 30 cards for $30. This will begin Oct. 8th. 

 Purchases will be through Cash-Online. 
 ●  Looking to purchase ukuleles, drum pads and drum sticks to be used for music. 



 ●  Chromebook carts are being added to use for the Lexia Program for the younger 
 students. 

 ●  Most classrooms have TVs, and will begin adding to primary classrooms. 
 ●  Some special events that took place in September: “Hats Off to a Great School Year” 

 Hat Day, Terry Fox Walk, Truth and Reconciliation Day, Mr. Drouillard’s class 
 presented the Thanksgiving Liturgy. 

 ●  The School is participating in a Thanksgiving Turkey Project. Students will be adding 
 feathers, with what they are thankful for, onto a large turkey posted on the wall. 

 ●  A new resource called Math Up was introduced in grades 3/4 - 8. It is digital and 
 comprehensive, visual and interactive. Next year, grades 1-3 will be invited to use it. 

 ●  Journey to Holiness awards will continue this year. The theme for September was 
 Respect (grade 5). Leadership awards will be given to students in Grade 8. 
 Assemblies will continue virtually. 

 Teaching Rep: 
 ●  No report. 

 Non-Teaching Rep: 
 ●  No report. 

 Parish Rep: 
 ●  No report. 

 Treasurer: 
 ●  The current balance is 4661.89. Our main revenue is hot lunches. Were not able to 

 have many last year due to covid. Hopefully we will be able to have more this year. 

 NEW BUSINESS 
 ●  Hot Lunches- Pizza lunch order forms are going out Oct. 12. Pizzas will have to be 

 individually packed. Looking to order from Capri. 
 ●  Spirit Wear - It is being set up and coming soon! 
 ●  Dates of our few next meetings:  Oct.27 at 6pm 

 Dec. 1 at 6pm 
 Jan. 12 at 6pm 

 Next Meeting:  Wednesday Oct, 27, 2021 at 6pm 
 Motion to Adjourn:  7:10pm 
 Motion made by: Jessica Fazekas 
 Seconded by: Angela Liburdi 


